
 
 

WOODLAWN PROJECT 
Community Consultation Committee 

MEETING MINUTES 

Wednesday 16 December 2015 
 

 

Item Minutes Follow Up By 

Meeting Opened: 4:35pm (followed Veolia Community Liaison Committee meeting) 
Meeting Closed:  5:15pm 
 
Attendees 

1. Denzel Sturgiss (Chairman) 
2. Andrew Lawry (Heron) 
3. Vaughan Shearer (Heron) 
4. Henry Gundry (Veolia) 

 

5. Larry Meng (Goulburn Mulwaree Council) 
6. Marianne Ronayne 
7. Ken Vassel 
8. Cid Riley 

 

Apologies 

1. Wayne Taylor (Heron) 
2. Margaret O’Neill (Goulburn Mulwaree Council) 
3. Robin Saville (Goulburn Mulwaree Council) 

 

 

Previous Minutes 

1. A previous meeting minutes from 9th September were tabled and accepted.  

Project Update / New Business 

1. Andrew Lawry gave a presentation to the meeting (attached) that contained general information on zinc, 
copper and lead, Woodlawn history and future plans.  The presentation also provided an update on 
current activities and achievements. 

2. The Mining Operations Plan (MOP) was approved since the last meeting as was Heron’s first Annual 
Environmental Management Report (AEMR).  Mr Meng queried whether an AEMR meeting will be held.  
Initial feedback from some of the stakeholders indicated a meeting will not be required. 

3. It was noted that a modification to the project approval requires consultation with the CCC and that the 
minutes will reflect this.  The project modification was tabled at the last meeting and involves relocation 
of the mine portal from Hickory’s paddock to the western side of the pit.  The proposed location is highly 
disturbed and will mainly affect Veolia.  Heron are conducting a revised water assessment and noise 
and dust evaluations. 

 

 

General Business / Other matters 

1. The company queried how the CCC disseminate information to the broader community.  It was advised 
this is achieved through the Tarago and District Progress Association Inc (TADPAI) and through the 
Tarago Time.  It was recommended to Heron to contact and provide routine updates as Veolia do.  

 
AL 

Community complaints and company response 

1. Two complaints received since the last meeting: 
2. A community member reported noise from the plane conducting an aerial survey (6km from Woodlawn).  

The caller did not complain but more wanted to know how long the survey would take. 
3. A community member (4km from Woodlawn) reported a dead ewe in a dam.  This was thought to have 

been caused by the aerial survey plane.  The person was compensated for the loss and the issue 
satisfactorily resolved. 

 

Next Meetings  Wednesday 9th March 2016 (following Veolia CLC starting at 3:30pm) 

  Wednesday 8th June 2016 
  Wednesday 14th September 2016 
  Wednesday 14th December 2016 


